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Transportation, Economy and Environment Committee

STAFF REPORT

	Agenda Item:
	7
	Name:
	Leah Zoppi

	Proposed No.:
	2014-0461
	Date:
	January 20, 2015



SUBJECT

An ordinance approving the City of Tukwila Comprehensive Water Plan.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2014-0461 would approve the City of Tukwila‘s Comprehensive Water Plan, in order to lay the groundwork for a franchise agreement for a small portion of Tukwila’s system that operates within King County right-of-way. Franchise applications are subject to consistency with the utility’s current comprehensive plan as approved by the King County Council (KCC 6.27.060).

BACKGROUND

The City of Tukwila owns and operates a water system that covers most of the area within city boundaries. A small section of one of the City of Tukwila’s water mains is in King County right-of-way (ROW).  The City does not obtain or distribute water in unincorporated King County.

King County Utility Comprehensive Plan Criteria

For water and sewer districts that distribute or obtain water or provide sewer collection or treatment in unincorporated areas of King County, King County Code Chapter 13.24 requires the Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) to review and make recommendations to the Executive and County Council on the adequacy of all water and sewer comprehensive plans and related matters, and to determine whether the plan:

· is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan,
· is consistent with local comprehensive plans,
· reflects current supply and demand,
· forecasts future supply and demand, 
· provides a capital plan for obtaining, using, storing and conveying water and sewage, and 
· provides sufficient information to demonstrate the utility district’s ability to provide service consistent with all applicable laws and regulations.

In addition to satisfying the requirement of KCC Chapter 13.24, the County's approval also provides state regulatory agencies with the determination required under RCW 43.20.260 that the Plan is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan and implementing development regulations.

King County Comprehensive Plan wastewater policies F-214, and F-255 through F-264 call for consistency with other adopted plans, pursuit of reclaimed water, and protection of water resources. 

ANALYSIS

UTRC Analysis. While a small portion of one of the City’s water mains is in King County ROW, the City does not obtain or distribute water in unincorporated King County. Therefore, the URTC did not review issues related to service area, facilities, growth, and system improvements.

The UTRC did complete a general review of the Plan, finalizing its review on August 20, 2014, and recommending approval. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]SEPA Compliance. The City completed a State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA) checklist for the Plan and issued a determination of non-significance for the Plan on November 21, 2013. There were no appeals.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2014-0461 with attachments.
2. Transmittal letter dated October 27, 2014
3. Fiscal note
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